Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Company, Inc.
Regular meeting of the Board of Directors
January: 1-09-2021


The meeting was held electronically. It was set up by Glenn Borland on his WebEx account.


Members Present:   Joanne Marugg, Brett Michael Hauser, Brian Wagner, Glenn Borland, and Walt Johnston

Staff:  Mike Probert [Operator] and Linda Thorne [Office Manager]


The meeting was called to order at 10:00 AM.

Cancellation of Membership:  A hearing on the removal of membership from a member who has not paid bills for many years.  We have consulted a lawyer on this matter and conducting this hearing with his advice.  We also have power to remove membership by the By-laws.
The member in arrears was notified the required 20 day in advance of this hearing but he did not respond.

The Board voted unanimously to terminate the membership.  


Motion to cancel XXXX membership.  01/09/2021.


“Brett Michael Hauser moved, Glenn Borland seconded, and the board approved the motion to permanently cancel the xxxxx membership in the PMMWC and remove the water shares from properties [APN# 135-064-69 and 135-064-70].”

If the properties are sold and the lien on the property is fully paid, the Board might consider returning the shares to the properties in the name of the new owner.

The member will be notified by letter dated. 1-9-2021.

New policy on delinquent accounts:  We have two more members who have long term delinquent accounts.  This happens occasionally and the Board thinks that we need to make a definitive rule about how this is handled before things get out of hand.

After considerable discussion, the Brian Wagner moved, Walt Johnston seconded, and the Board approved unanimously. 

The Board will notify the revoked member by certified mail.

Motion to prevent long overdue bills



“The PMMWC will start proceedings to remove membership from those members whose bills are overdue after two consecutive annual billings.”


Employee wages:  Brett Michael Houser researched the salaries and hourly wages of our employees.  He suggested that the assistant operator be paid a salary instead of hourly wages, with increased hourly wages for extra work. This was discussed by the Board.  The employees have not asked for an increase in salary or wages.

The board discussed this.

The conclusion was that the Board review the financials for the last five or six years.  They need to look carefully at our income and expenses before we can increase our spending.  This will be done at the next meeting.  Linda will put together material for Brett Michael to present to the Board.

Adjourned:  11:48 AM

Next meeting:  February 13th at 10:00 AM.  The meeting will probably be held electronically.







Respectfully submitted by Office manager Linda Thorne
1-11-21

